
   
                       

            
          

 
  

 
  
 

 
 

  
  

 
 

     
 

    
 

    
    

    
   

 
 

 
   

  
  

  
  

  
  
 

 
 

   
  

    
     

   
    

  
    

      

  

Yukon-Kuskokwim Delta Subsistence Regional Advisory Council 
c/o Office ofSubsistence Management 
1011 East Tudor Road, MS 121 
Anchorage, Alaska 99503-6199 

Phone: (907) 786-3888 
Toll-Free: 1-800-478-1456 

In Reply Refer To 
RAC.B25013 FEBRUARY 13 2025 

Angel Drobnica, Chair 
North Pacific Fishery Management Council 
1007 West Third, Suite 400 
L92 Building, 4th floor 
Anchorage, Alaska 99501 

Dear Chair Drobnica: 

I write to you on behalf of the Yukon-Kuskokwim Delta Subsistence Regional Advisory 
Councils (Council) to convey the importance of halibut to the subsistence communities we 
represent and urge the North Pacific Fishery Management Council (NPFMC) to reduce 
halibut bycatch in Bering Sea commercial fisheries. 

The Council represents subsistence harvesters of fish and wildlife resources on Federal public 
lands and waters in Yukon-Kuskokwim Delta Region.  It was established by the authority in 
Title VIII of the Alaska National Interest Lands Conservation Act (ANILCA) and is chartered 
under the Federal Advisory Committee Act.  Section 805 of ANILCA and the Council’s 
charter establishes the Council’s authority to initiate, review, and evaluate proposals for 
regulations, policies, management plans, and other matters related to subsistence uses of fish 
and wildlife within the region.  The Council also reviews resource management actions 
occurring outside their regions that may impact subsistence resources critical to communities 
served by the Council.  The Council provides a forum for the expression of opinions and 
recommendations regarding any matter related to the subsistence uses of fish and wildlife 
within the region. 

The Council held a public meeting on August 21-23, 2024, in Bethel.  Among the items 
discussed were the impacts of bycatch in the Bering Sea-Aleutian Islands commercial 
fisheries to subsistence users.  Our Council has written to your Council extensively about 
salmon bycatch, but we are also extremely concerned about the bycatch of halibut. Our 
Council raised the issue of halibut bycatch to your attention almost a decade ago (see 
enclosed).  Since that time, the impacts of bycatch have only gotten worse.  Residents of our 
region who live in or near coastal areas traditionally harvest and use halibut for subsistence.  
These fishers have noticed the continued decline in numbers and sizes of halibut that they rely 
on. This is happening at the same time that subsistence users are experiencing salmon and 



   
 

    
 

 
      

  
    

 
 

 
    

  
 

      
 

     
 
 
                                                                      

 
 
 

                                                                                
                                                                               
 

 
 

   
          
        
        

   
    
      
  

2 Chair Drobnica 

caribou crises and having to rely more heavily on alternative subsistence foods such as 
halibut.  

The Council strongly urges the NPFMC to take action to reduce halibut bycatch in Bering 
Sea-Aleutian Islands commercial fisheries.  We are concerned that if no action is taken, 
halibut are going to face a crisis like our salmon.  The Council recommends a reduction in the 
total allowable catch for pollock as a way to reduce the bycatch of halibut and other 
prohibited catch species such as salmon. 

The Council invites the NPFMC to present to the Council about halibut bycatch at a future 
meeting.  Arrangements can be made through our Coordinator. 

Thank you for considering our comments on halibut bycatch. If you have any questions or 
would like to follow up, please contact me through our Subsistence Council Coordinator, 
Brooke McDavid, at (907) 891-9181 or brooke_mcdavid@ios.doi.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Alissa Nadine Rogers 
Acting Chair 

Enclosure 

cc: Federal Subsistence Board 
Yukon-Kuskokwim Delta Subsistence Regional Advisory Council 
Office of Subsistence Management 
Interagency Staff Committee 
Benjamin Mulligan, Deputy Commissioner, Alaska Department of Fish and Game 
Mark Burch, Assistant Director of Wildlife Conservation, Alaska Department of Fish and 

Game 
Administrative Record 
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